Dear Parents and Carers

I hope that you are well, staying alert and staying safe. 
I and the rest of the governors continue to miss our children and our community immensely. Although nothing can beat face-to-face contact with our children, and the joy of being with them, we hope that you have found the provision that Mrs. Westhead and the staff have put in place, to be supportive. We are sure that many of you have created some special family memories during this extended time together and found the positives within such uncertain circumstances. 

You will all have had and read the letter from Cath Pealing, Assistant Director of Education for Wigan. In that letter Cath states the following:
The Department for Education has since confirmed to us yesterday that whilst they have an ambition to re-open to those year groups, that their expectation is that those plans begin from the 1st June. It is not their expectation that all schools will be open to all of those year groups and offering full-time places from that date. They have acknowledged that this will be difficult for schools to manage consistently across every setting and will need to risk assess carefully before they plan for additional children to return. 

The safety and welfare of your children, you as parents and all of our staff in schools and childcare providers is of paramount importance and whilst we are eager to get children back into education, we need to ensure that this is not putting them and others at increased risk of infection from Covid-19 at this time. 

In reopening the school, the starting point for Mrs Westhead and governors was to look at the following question:

“what is the maximum number of pupils we can safely get in school?”

Mrs. Westhead then has to ensure that all safety risk measures are in place so that she can increase the number of children attending school from the 9th June and this of course is subject to further risk assessments and the arrival of PPE that the school have ordered.

As Cath Pealing stated in her letter to you all, “The safety and welfare of your children, you as parents and all our staff in schools and childcare is of paramount importance.

Can I reassure you that this statement is at the heart of  all our planning?
Mrs. Westhead and her staff are having to reorganise many parts of the school to accommodate more children but again, can I reassure you that the school will not compromise on the care your child receives, although, it may have to be done in different ways.

Again, I would ask you all to support Mrs. Westhead and her staff in these unprecedented times.
Brian Cunliffe

Chair of Governors

